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Yorkshire & Humber Board 

Wednesday 10 July 2024 @ 15:00, via Microsoft Teams 
   In attendance: 

Karl Battersby – chair (KB) Katherine Armitage (KA) Gary Bartlett (GB) 
Andrew Bramidge (AB) Anton Fothergill (AF) Kylie Russell (KR 
Chris Brierly (CB) – item 2 Issy Burkitt (IB) – item 2 Maureen Wilson (minutes) 
   
   

 

Item Agenda Item and Notes Action 

1 Welcome and Introductions 
 

 

2 Discussion Topic: Focus on Energy 
 
Role of Catapult Energy Systems  
Chris Brierley from the Energy Systems Catapult presented on the topic of supporting local 
areas with net zero and public sector decarbonisation. The Energy Systems Catapult is one of 
nine catapults across the UK funded by the government, focusing on the energy transition and 
net zero. They work on various aspects including testing products in homes, working with the 
NHS to ensure warm homes, helping to decarbonise complex sites, and supporting local 
authorities with plans and policies. They also work with SMEs and have an international team. 
 
The focus of the meeting was around local area energy planning, a concept pioneered by the 
catapult. The key to this is that it has to be democratically owned by the local authorities. 
Currently, about 115 local authorities either have a plan or are developing one. The Welsh 
Government has embedded it in national planning policy and funded its rollout across all 22 
local authorities in Wales. 
 
Slides shared with the circulation of the minutes. 
 
1. Karl Battersby asked about the approach of the new government. CB responded that he 

sees opportunities with the new government looking around planning. He mentioned that 
they met with the Permanent Secretary of designers before the election and there was a 
sense that a lot of things were paused. He hopes that the new government might invest 
more in the net zero hubs. 

2. Andrew Bramidge asked about the process for developing these plans and what sort of 
support is available to get authorities going. Chris suggested the net Zero hub as a good 
place to start and mentioned a free online resource called Net Zero Go funded by DESNIS. 

 
Best practice and examples of projects, including Local area energy planning -  
 
Issy Burkitt, Carbon Reduction Project Officer at the City of York Council presented an 
overview the Local Area Energy Plan (LAEP) for York and North Yorkshire, which was 
developed in partnership with North Yorkshire. The LAEP was created to help the city achieve 
its net-zero emissions target by 2030, following the declaration of a climate emergency in 
2019. 
 
Key points from the presentation include: 
1. About York: York has over 200,000 people and 90,000 homes. The city declared a climate 

emergency in 2019 and set a net-zero target for 2030. 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fes.catapult.org.uk%2Ftools-and-labs%2Flocal-area-energy-plans%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7Cd746796934df41feb63a08dc95f6676b%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638550132731502980%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JSIgf7O87L7hyC9EXUqyi87WiVJnyJHj8pwrinvr%2FZA%3D&reserved=0
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2. Local Area Energy Plan (LAEP): The LAEP was developed in partnership with North 
Yorkshire. It was funded by North Yorkshire and was completed in 2022. The plan was 
divided into 11 areas based on substations. 

3. Data Collection: Data was collected from various large organisations and buildings, 
including universities, council offices, and a Nestle manufacturing factory. This data was 
used to inform the plan. 

4. Stakeholder Engagement: Stakeholder groups were held, including members from 
different local authorities across North Yorkshire, northern power grid, and northern gas 
networks. Feedback was also sought from energy companies. 

5. Plan Outputs: The plan provided detailed information on the current state of buildings, 
heating, transport, local generation potential, and network storage and flexibility in York. 
It identified areas that required upgrades, the number of heat pumps needed, the 
potential for district heat networks, the number of electric vehicles owned, and the 
capacity for renewable generation. 

6. Priority Projects: The plan identified several priority projects, including quick wins, low 
regret options, and focus zones where a lot could happen within one area. 

7. Reflections and Improvements: Issy reflected on the process of creating the LAEP, noting 
that it would have been beneficial to have a clearer understanding of what the outputs 
would look like from the beginning. She also highlighted the need for more time for 
engagement across the city and North Yorkshire, and the importance of getting buy-in 
from different teams within the council from the start. 

8. Positive Outcomes: The LAEP has been used to inform internal work and policies, secure 
funding for priority projects, and develop skills and supply chain pieces. It has also led to 
the creation of a one-stop shop for York, housing projects, and feasibility studies for large-
scale solar and wind projects. 

9. Future Plans: The council is working on several skills and supply chain pieces, including 
creating a network for the supply chain around retrofit solar EVs. They are also planning 
to hold a hackathon event to bring together industry experts to discuss the LAEP and 
related policies. 

 
Slides shared with the circulation of the minutes. 
 
Katherine Armitage pointed out the problem of constantly having to pay for costly reports 
that are slightly out of date. She suggested that they should be able to click a button and have 
all the information they need exactly as it is now. 
 
CB agreed and suggested that the government needs to grapple with the data aspect. He 
mentioned that there are organisations like National Statistics where people can go and find 
the data they need. 
 
CB explained that organisations like Northern Power Grid, UKPN, and SSEN are using funds 
and decisions to make decisions. He mentioned that Northern Power Grid has recruited six 
local area energy planning managers to help with the LAEPs. He suggested that the 
government needs to do something with the data because these organisations all have their 
own tools. 
 
KA asked who they should push to influence the process of keeping the documents updated.  
CB suggested that they need to push the government. He mentioned that they did a report in 
the back end of last year which said that they need a task force to grapple with the data 
aspect. 
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3 National ADEPT Update 
Transport 
1. We responded to the DfT consultation on its Transport Adaptation Strategy (here) and 

the draft network management duty guidance on implementing low-traffic 
neighbourhoods (here). We also published a blog on the transport adaptation strategy 
(here).  

2. National Highways has launched a Litter Task Force, bringing together a number of 
organisations including government agencies, waste companies, trade associations 
(freight and commercial drivers), nature conservation bodies, food and beverage 
companies, and behavioural change organisations. ADEPT is the only local authority 
representative body. If you’d like to know more and/or get involved, please contact 
Hannah Bartram (here).  

3. We have produced our ‘elevator pitch’ setting out our top transport asks – and have 
written to the new SoS for transport.  

 
Devolution / Growth / Planning 
4. We are refreshing the ADEPT Housing Policy Position – to be published by end July – and 

we have written to the new housing minister Matthew Pennycook. 
5. ADEPT co-ordinates a quarterly meeting of the presidents of ADASS, ADCS, ADPH plus 

the CEO of the LGA – at our next meeting we will be discussing common topics for us to 
collectively pursue with the new government. 

6. Workforce activities: 
a. We have now published a compendium of the EDI stories we released weekly 

during our LinkedIn EDI campaign earlier this year (here). In addition, we have 
published an ADEPT EDI Charter (here). Next step is to survey ADEPT members. 

b. Plans to roll out our Gen Z recruitment campaign pilot are developing well – there 
are 5 LAs involved (S Glos, Plymouth, Oxfordshire, Barnsley, Hounslow). We plan to 
run a digital campaign from October-December. 

c. We launched a Leadership Pathway Programme for managers at the Spring 
Conference (here). Developed in partnership with Solace, the programme has been 
designed to meet the needs of middle managers looking to move into a more senior 
leadership role. It is the precursor to ADEPT’s highly regarded Leadership 
Development Programme. For further information click here and to download an 
expression of interest form click here. 

 
Environment 
7. We are working with the Environment Agency to build capability in LAs to apply 

adaptation pathway approaches in flood and coastal erosion risk management. One of 
the early findings from the Adaptation Pathways programme is the importance of 
starting simple and building consensus around a pathway/ pathways before launching 
head long into technical assessment. We are working with consultancy Climate Sense to 
develop guidance for LAs on undertaking a Rapid Adaptation Pathways Assessment 
(RAPA), via three pilot projects. Kylie Russell (here) is leading on this. 

8. The Blueprint Coalition (of which ADEPT is a member) has been discussing the merits of 
promoting a climate change statutory duty for local government; it was also discussed at 
the recent Climate Change Board. London Councils and UK100 are developing a scoping 
paper to shape the work on this. We will also be reviewing and updating our Climate 
Change and Green Growth policy position – and the Resources & Waste policy position - 
over the coming weeks and writing to the relevant ministers. 

9. In this month’s climate change blog Nigel Riglar, Chair of the ADEPT Climate Change 
Board and Executive Director - Place for South Gloucestershire Council, explores the 

 
KR 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fadeptnet.org.uk%2Fdocuments%2Fdft-transport-adaptation-strategy-consultation-adept-response&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603285300%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=h%2B6Lt%2FpL3ErW4B%2BNBWoGCU%2BjLVmt%2BWQAJx7aKJSKvp0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fadeptnet.org.uk%2Fdocuments%2Fdraft-network-management-duty-guidance-implementing-low-traffic-neighbourhoods%25E2%2580%2593-adept&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603298411%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HUMXDrejFdPZPPd84g1leoTqgBjV8iY5h8urASIG8e4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fadeptnet.org.uk%2Fnews%2Fclimate-change-blog-%25E2%2580%2593-understanding-dft%25E2%2580%2599s-transport-adaptation-strategy&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603303184%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KwLvhZhueMLwJQRRW3iOCqkjchyXOLPanvcSVHdy6Ws%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hannah.bartram@eastsussex.gov.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adeptnet.org.uk%2Fdocuments%2Fplace-all-day-life&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603307534%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UKaV4epnZXS2nbCTiqlJu7STVHnatCUbT%2BN6m5FaWRE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fadeptnet.org.uk%2Fdocuments%2Fadept-edi-charter&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603311697%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aJWk%2FflqqXzH6%2BfV7vPq3UmWPw9l6vzAcTjHSPpHBK8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adeptnet.org.uk%2Fadept-leadership-pathway-programme&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603315770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TsNi5VOMw%2BLuSJwyo5n7duC21rF3nLRPGxP2ueHKfk8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adeptnet.org.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fcontent%2FADEPT%2520Leadership%2520Pathway%2520Programme.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603320104%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ss%2FkkAaJ%2FUHpFbvMMdy%2BXQ88Euv6PrgL%2Fx4EVrKnvyY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adeptnet.org.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fcontent%2FADEPT%2520Leadership%2520Pathway%2520Programme%25202024_Expression%2520of%2520Interest%2520form.docx&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603324258%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wWxWI0%2FbQEpKuXDHm2bQZRmuinDSM50qDi0jaQxlF0I%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fengageenvironmentagency.uk.engagementhq.com%2Fhub-page%2Ffcrmfund&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603328455%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KwLxrm7X7aqzQuj5NtJyziOfGAG7Jp%2BtLub2ZcA3vKE%3D&reserved=0
mailto:kylie.russell@eastsussex.gov.uk
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impact of energy performance metrics and their potential for development planning and 
building regulations – see here.  

 
Events / Other 
10. We have published updated versions of the Commuted Sums for Highway Infrastructure 

Asset Management guidance (here) and the ADEPT Digital Connectivity policy position 
(here). 

11. Dates for your diary: 
a. The next Lunch & Learn is on Friday 19 July and is being hosted by Anthony Collins 

Solicitors. The title is Levelling Up and Regeneration Act: Regeneration tool - 
Register here. 

b. Immediately preceding the L&L is the second in the ADEPT / Natural England 
webinar series, also on 19 July. This will be an expert panel discussion, focusing on 
Biodiversity Net Gain - learning from each other, solving our common challenges and 
opportunities together. If you would like to attend, please contact Hannah Bartram 
(here). 

c. Hot on the heels of a successful Spring Conference and Annual Awards Dinner 
(summary report here) – we are beginning to plan the Autumn Conference. This will 
be held in Bristol on 21st & 22nd November – booking details to be published in July. 

d. Booking for the 6th National Traffic Managers Conference is now open – taking place 
in Derby on 9th October. Book your free place here - open to members and non-
members. 

12. The 2024 PACE Programme is well underway – this year focusing on the strategic theme 
of ‘making a stronger case for place’. The summary report for Session 1 – Advocating the 
case for place – can be found here and the blog is here. Session 2 focused on Planning 
for Stronger Places; blog and summary document to follow shortly. 

  

4 Roundtable and AOB 
1. Structural Maintenance Works: There is a concern about the need for funding for 

structural maintenance works, especially for structures built around 50 years ago. The 
cost of these works is expected to exceed existing maintenance budgets. The scale of this 
issue is significant, with the cost of replacing over 100 different structures on the inner 
ring road estimated to be over a billion.   
 
KR will take away and ask around about any specific work being done to collate the scale 
of structural maintenance works needed across the country.  GB will also raise this issue 
in other quarters with colleagues like John Lamb and other contacts at DfT 

 
2. Travel Spend Ban: Due to budget pressures, a ban on all non-essential travel spend has 

been issued at Leeds and Kirklees. This includes attendance at conferences and meetings 
where there is extensive travel involved. It also included discussion of ADEPT membership 
fee. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KR 
GB 

 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adeptnet.org.uk%2Fnews%2Fclimate-change-blog-%25E2%2580%2593-energy-performance-metrics-and-potential-they-offer-our-path-net-zero&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603332559%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JRLs%2FXu83yqmqHWRLqFWW3zLqcWFRu8fcn231%2FLtv9Q%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fadeptnet.org.uk%2Fdocuments%2Fcommuted-sums-highway-infrastructure-asset-management-2024&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603336801%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FOEX2wWsUGkeRrcp%2FZZvGiOrGcGYC90qy%2F3VgLCfjnA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fadeptnet.org.uk%2Fdocuments%2Fdigital-connectivity-policy-position-updated&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603340890%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=68qzPXyH4Ab1t5%2Bxa%2BRED874y7RzzDflFlluLv9v8fU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSe4Q-Drez6v3ErKBDTw-cjpa_MtkzGZeh-RSmyrzN4KTerbfA%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603344977%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OUxK7aqbc4MeWfwEfqvUdDVhT%2FtY6ExtdMfy16gvC7Y%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hannah.bartram@eastsussex.gov.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fadeptnet.org.uk%2Fnews%2Fadept-spring-conference-round&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603349204%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HLfeib1UDRqtRanQClw9hTdv8aLMDqU9FKol%2BJnsJaE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSdfyHF9AcRPkZowXskuw8G4Ub-C1zslgNZneXw99F2WYvrgLA%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603353318%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gh%2FadLFgTS1adkN1LAPCiXl2QTI861%2FpBlFXr7G9dh8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adeptnet.org.uk%2Fdocuments%2Fpace-programme-session-3-making-stronger-case-place-advocating-case-place&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603357420%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PD6Ga2mVGbS5Y%2BwzwOUm5k%2BpKdsszJtKQsTxRVwZguQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adeptnet.org.uk%2Fpace-blog&data=05%7C02%7CMaureen.Wilson%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C979d88b017204d48cf6708dca0f0d4fb%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638562204603361637%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=16YD9Z%2BZQ9Mc%2F7rMpFZY9UKBd5YnWjLCC%2B1wt7NvTJc%3D&reserved=0

